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         SALESBURY PARISH COUNCIL
       	

Chairman:  Cllr M Wood                     Clerk: L Lund 
                                                                                                

 Proceedings at the Annual Meeting of the Council held on 15 May 2023.
Present:  Cllrs M Wood, G Henderson, C Booth, Clerk Lesley Lund, 1 resident – Salesbury and 1  resident – Clayton le Dale
	Min No
	
	Action

	8/23
	Chairman’s Welcome 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that this was the Annual Meeting of the Council and that the first item of the agenda would be the election of a Chairman for the next 12 months.
	

	9/23
	Election of Chairman for the next 12 months.

Cllr T Westwell had proposed that the selection was made as per the results of the poll ie highest votes – Chairman and second highest – Vice Chairman.  A vote was taken in respect of the procedure for choosing the Chairman and Vice Chairman and it was unanimously agreed that this should be done as in previous years and that they rejected the proposal from Cllr T Westwell for the selection to be based on poll results of votes.

As such nominations were called for:

Cllr Henderson nominated Cllr Wood for Chairman and this was seconded by Cllr Booth.

Cllr Wood was duly elected as Chairman for the next 12 months
Cllr Wood recorded thanks to former Cllr Howells for all her hard work and support on behalf of the Parish.
	

	10/23
	Cllrs Acceptance of Office and Declarations of Interest forms

To be completed and returned to the Clerk
	

	11/23 
	Apologies for absence 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs T and J Westwell

	

	12/23
	Election of Vice Chairman for the next 12 months

Cllr Wood nominated Cllr Henderson to be Vice Chairman and this was seconded by Cllr Booth.
Cllr Henderson was duly elected as Vice Chairman for the next 12 months.
	

	13/23
	Declarations of Interest
None
	

	14/23
	Public participation  - the chairman closed the meeting at 18:40.
The Chairman proposed to allow the Clayton le Dale resident to speak – there was no objection to this:

Coronation grant  – this was on the agenda but proposed to use towards a lecturn 




	

	15/23
	Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 20 March 2023 – proposed as a true record Cllr Henderson and seconded Cllr Booth, 17 April 2023 – proposed as a true record Cllr Henderson and seconded Cllr Booth.


	

	16/23
	Updates from the minutes 

Min 125 -22 – grant information had been sent out
Min 127/22 – working party for School Car Park issues both Cllrs were no longer members – new working party to be formed 
	

Next agenda

	
	DECISIONS
	

	17/23
	Signatories for bank
Present:
Bank Cllrs Wood, Henderson, Howells

Cllr Booth would replace Cllr Howells – Clerk to make arrangements
	Clerk

	18/23
	Membership/representation on other bodies

Salesbury Memorial Hall Committee no representative at present
LALC – Area Committee not meeting at present
Parish Council Liaison – RVBC at present Cllr Howells 
PHFS Lead

	Defer to June mtg

	19/23
	Accounts for approval

Zurich Insurance – policy YCC2720428443 premium 2023/2024  £269.79 cheque no 000519
LALC Subs FOR 2023/2024 £71.88 cheque no 000520
L Lund April – June 2023  £525.98 – Tax £105.00 = £420.98 cheque no 000521
HMRC £ 105.00 cheque no 000522
	

	20/23
	Planning Applications
None since the last meeting
	

	21/23
	Resident’s Annual Survey – to set up small working group and approve/agree all associated costs up to a maximum budget and also agree timescale for completion/ and delivery with a suggested  return date End July 2023

The Chairman said that:
1.All members should input into the Annual Survey the Chairman would email everyone
2.To deliver to residents in hard copy  and via the website as this produced a better number of residents responding
3.Results sent to the Clerk

This was unanimously agreed 
	Defer to June meeting

	22/23
	Newsletter  - report of working group meeting to set up small working group and approve all associated costs up to a maximum budget and also agree timescale for completionsuggested   and delivery with a suggested date of End August 2024

Nominations and Vote required
	Defer to June meeting

	23/23
	Meetings attended by Councillors

 None
	

	24/23
	Review of Policies for adopted reviewed May 2022 –
Council’s Code of Conduct
· Grievance Procedures
· Complaints Procedures
· Dealing with Press and Media
· Employee Disciplinary Policy
· Records Retention Policy
· Data Protection Privacy Policy

Other policies for adoption to be circulated for the September meeting
	Deferred to June meeting

	25/23
	Training – new councillor course 12 June subject to availability

Cllr Booth 
	Clerk

	26/23
	5 year Plan – update – item to be added  Defibrillator batteries – August 2024 and Defibrillator Pads
Cllr Wood proposed to accept and update as an ongoing process
· Unanimously agreed
	

	27/23
	Permission to instruct internal auditor to audit the Council’s records accounts and prepared AGAR.

Unanimously agreed slight increase from last year’s price - £65.00 [this year]
	

	28/23
	Planters 
Council were still happy for the planters to be adopted by local residents.  
 Move the 2 from Hazel Moor as this was the proposed site for the lecturn.
The 2 removed planters to be stored at Cllr Wood’s property
To retain the £25 per planter allowance.
All unanimously agreed
	

	29/23
	Nominations for a Commons Champion to liaise with RVBC

Cllr J Westwell had expressed an interest to be considered

Cllr Booth nominated Cllr Wood and this was seconded by Cllr Henderson

Cllr Wood take on the role of  Commons Champion
	

	30/23
	To agree a Maintenance Budget for recurring items 
Milestones
Benches
Grass seed to maintain the common

It was proposed by Cllr Wood that the budget should be £500.00 for the general maintenance of the above this would be delegated to the Chairman and Clerk without the necessity of coming back to Council for each individual item  approval. Any costs to be approved in the Accounts for Approval section of the relevant agenda.
Unanimously agreed
	

	31/23
	Rota  for Defibrillator

Deferred to the June meeting
	Defer to June meeting

	32/23

	Jubilee Path – at present on hold. Do members want to keep or scrap the project.
Cllr Wood proposed to shelve the project for 12 months
This was unanimously agreed
	Diary May 2024 meeting

	33/23
	Lengthsman – to explore the possibility of a lengthsman in the parish in principle - :
To discuss:

Duties required – mending stiles etc handyman duties / path clearance/cleaning or paint milestones – not exclusive
Ad hoc basis – hourly rate – self employed contract basis and insured for public liability etc

with cost  detail to September meeting

Clerk to write with details to 3 contractors to be sent back to the Clerk on a date prior to September meeting for selection
Vote required – unanimously agreed 
	

	34/23
	Civility and Respect Pledge NALC deferred from the last meeting
	Defer to June meeting

	35/23
	Commons Issues – deferred from 20 March meeting Min129/22 refers

Concern expressed re wagons churning up the Common and suggestion of small fences to protect it – Cllr Wood to arrange a meeting with RVBC to discuss this proposal and other matters of concern .
	

	36/23
	Footpath Issues

A]  New posts for footpaths – approval to renew them with a suggestion of composite posts fixed in with postcrete – if approved to Commons Champion to check with RVBC and cost to September meeting – unanimously agreed

B] Maintenance of existing paths Ashes Farm – approval in principle costs to September meeting  - Cllr Wood suggested a small working group possibly to include resident [s] – June meeting



	




June meeting – working group

	37/23
	Advisory Sign to recommend no exit from Bridleway to A59 – min 75/22 approved in principle

Agreed in principle cost for sign to future meeting - June


	June meeting

	38/23
	Lecturn min 85/22 budget up to £1000.00  – to discuss material and content

Budget raised to £2000.00 [£500.00 coronation grant included in this figure] this is to include design costs Cllr Booth to be Council representative if possible working group to include resident[s] which will be a fact finding group with a report presented to Council of all the necessary factors to take into account before decision in respect of purchase.
	June meeting to finalise group – September meeting for report and decision

	39/23
	Coronation Grant of £500.00 received – to discuss suggestion to put towards current lecturn project

It was unanimously agreed to put the £500.00 Coronation grant towards the lecturn


	

	40/23
	Bridleway potholes – following the payment of the outstanding invoice from 2015 the potholes have been refilled by the contractor as a goodwill gesture. It was agreed that a good job had been done and that a letter of thanks to be sent 
	

	41/23
	Current Working groups
SPID – Cllrs Wood and Henderson /CCTV  - defer to June meeting
Proposed working groups Newsletter/Annual Survey – all cllrs
 Proposed Public Rights of Way working group- defer

	CCTV – June mtg
Public Rights of Way – June mtg



	42/23
	Frequency of meetings – 

It was resolved for the frequency of meetings to remain quarterly however this was subject to review if necessary

	

	43/23
	Budget 2023/2024  to discuss and approve

Defer to June
	Defer to June meeting

	44/23
	Proposed meeting schedule 2023/2024

Meeting to approve annual accounts and governance AGAR and exemption certificate –  Saturday 3 June 2023 – 10.30am -  unanimously approved
Monday 4  September 2023
Monday  20 November 2023
Monday 26 February 2024 Proposed meeting schedule 2023/2024

All unanimously approved.
	

	45/23
	Next meeting to approve the Annual Accounts and Governance AGAR and exemption certificate Saturday 3 June 2023 – 10.30am
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